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All my  Best, Cheryl 

CHWC January 2023 Newsletter 

As 2022 comes to a close, we reflect on                                          
the many things we did and recognize                                         
those things done well and those that                                           
have further promise.  With that, we                                              
challenge our thoughts and ideas for the                                         
future.  
  

The CHWC 2022-2023 year highlights a significant mile-
stone – we attained the status as a IRS recognized 501c3 
charitable organization.  While this is all still new to us, a world 
of opportunity has opened up for us to grow and transform 
the future.  Many hours of planning and hard work went into 
motion and yielded some tremendous results so far.  We added 
a unique flair to some of our all-time favorite fundraising events: 
our Fall Mahjong Tournament, Fall Golf Scramble, and holi-
day Craft & Bake Sale.  Collectively, these events raised a 
substantial amount of funds for our charity and scholarship pro-
grams. Debuted for the first time was the  “Let’s Give It A Try” 
small group activities, offering a versatile assortment of 
fun things to do, while also adding some different flavors of  
bus trip activities.  We embraced fresh approaches for collect-
ing for charities, all which were very successful.  The 2022-
2023 year certainly made an exciting entrance, and it is paving 
the way for our future CHWC endeavors and successes.   
 

Now here we are, a new year – 2023 has arrived.  As author 
Edith Lovejoy Pierce described it: “We will open the book. Its 
pages are blank. We are going to put words on them our-
selves. The book is called Opportunity and its first chapter 
is New Year's Day.” What better way to predict the future then 
to create it. So, ladies, I invite each of you to join in and be part 
of writing the next chapter.  I am confident that together, we 
can craft an extraordinary and positive future.  We have an 
exciting line-up of ideas planned for 2023 and we need you to 
make it come alive – be a leader in making the difference!   

Happy New Year!  May your year be healthy and prosper-
ous.  I look forward to getting together at our January luncheon 
and working with you to write the new chapter to our book! 
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January 2023 Luncheon Entertainment: 

Author Dylan Newton 

Dylan Newton was born and raised 
in a small town where the library 
was her favorite hang-out. After 
over a decade working in corporate 
America, Dylan quit to pursue her 
passion: writing books. The gam-
ble paid off with four published nov-
els, and more to come!  
 

 
Dylan’s debut romantic comedy HOW 
SWEET IT IS (2021) received a starred 
Kirkus review as, "A hilarious rom-com 
romp that delivers on both sweet and 
heat," was tagged as a rom-com selec-
tion by The Nerd Daily, and was named 
to PopSugar’s list of “12 Swoon-Worthy 
Romance Books to Read in 1 Sit-
ting,” and selected as a book club read 
in the July 26, 2021 edition of Wom-
an’s World. 

When she isn’t writing, Dylan is pursuing her own happily ever after 
with her high school sweetheart as they split time between Florida and 
Upstate New York with their two much cooler daughters, and a 
tone-deaf cockatiel.  

https://www.kirkusreviews.com/book-reviews/dylan-newton/how-sweet-it-is-newton/
https://www.kirkusreviews.com/book-reviews/dylan-newton/how-sweet-it-is-newton/
https://thenerddaily.com/review-how-sweet-it-is-by-dylan-newton/
https://www.popsugar.com/entertainment/photo-gallery/48395483/image/48395485/How-Sweet-It-Is-by-Dylan-Newton-13
https://www.popsugar.com/entertainment/photo-gallery/48395483/image/48395485/How-Sweet-It-Is-by-Dylan-Newton-13
https://www.popsugar.com/entertainment/photo-gallery/48395483/image/48395485/How-Sweet-It-Is-by-Dylan-Newton-13
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CHWC Charities Drive-Thru Collection  
a Collaborative Success   

It was a beautiful day on November 30
th

 when our members 
held their third drive-thru collection for charities of the calen-
dar year.  The collection of food and clothing, pet food, Christmas 
gift items for Carter Street Head Start School and various items 
needed by CASA was held in the parking 
lot at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
in Hernando.  The response from you, the 
members of our club, as well as the public 
was incredible!  
 

Lots of food was received for the Family 
Resource Center to help with feeding 
those in need.  The Paw Pantry program 
received donations of nearly 500 pounds 
of dog and cat food.  CASA was the recipient of an unusual 
amount of TP, baby items, condiments and miscellaneous items.  
Carter Street Head Start school, which is one of the Club’s original 
charities, received Christmas items delivered to the children at the 
school by CHWC members on December 9

th
. 

 

Our thanks to everyone who brought items to this event. Your 
participation was appreciated by those CHWC members working 
the event and all four agencies who received the donations.  We 
also want to thank Rev. Dennis Koch, Pastor of Good Shep-
herd Lutheran Church, for permitting us to use their parking lot 
for the drive-thru and the Citrus County Chronicle for helping to 
sponsor the event.  Again, our community and members came out 
and blessed those in need with their donations through this event. 
We are grateful and thank all of you for participating. 
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Dear Santa, 

Us kids woke up on Christmas morning not knowing if there 
would be gifts under the tree for us this year.  But, what to our 
surprise, we received a brand-new pair of shoes and  new clothes 
to go back to school in.  And guess what Santa, we also got a toy 
we loved and blankets to keep us warm at night.  Thank you so 

much Santa for our gifts.  
You made us kids very happy! 

Sincerely, Billy 

Whether you adopted a specific child or children, had us shop for 
a child for you, donated funds to provide gifts for children, bought 
toys or clothes for any child, helped wrap or brought the Elf’s food to 
eat, we hope that your heart was as full of joy as ours was for just 
being a part of this wonderful project, knowing it made so many 
children happy! 

 

You are the most generous group of ladies I have had the 
pleasure working with throughout the years.  I hope your 

Christmas is special and that you will be Blessed in 2023 with 
Lots of Happiness and especially Good Health! 

Carol Peterman, Ginger West 
and the Elves at the Christmas Shop 



Community & Charity Outreach for 

January 2023 

Needs: 

• Canned Meats & Tuna                

• Mac and Cheese 

• Spaghetti and Sauce or any 
type Pasta       

• Peanut Butter 

• Canned fruits and vegetables       

• Cereal 

• Toilet Paper and Paper towels     

• Soups 

Resource Center 

CASA 
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Chairs will be Pat Crawley and Rachel Pastorello. 
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Let’s Try It Out Organized Activity 

Thirteen adventurous members journeyed to Crystal River to 
test their deductive skills and attempt to open the exits at Escape 
Room Crystal River.  

The three teams found themselves in Alien Autopsy, Hidden 
Treasures of the Swamp, or Mystery at the Mansion. Despite 
having several women who had tried escape rooms before and 
had some experience, none of the teams successfully es-
caped….. despite what the pictures show.  
 

Afterwards, some of the group elected to debrief at Kelly’s on 
the Half Shell. Plans were hatched about how to do it better the 
next time. Despite the lack of success at escaping, everyone en-
joyed the afternoon.  
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Let’s Try It Out Organized Activity 
 

The second Let’s Try It Out activity of the fall was a series of trail rides 
organized by Elizabeth Gannon through the Withlacoochee State For-
est. Two rides on two beautiful days provided the opportunity to get out in 
nature and explore Florida flora and fauna. The gentle horses at Rymar 
Ranch ensured that all the riders regardless of skill level were able to en-
joy the scenery. On the first ride, the group spotted a pileated woodpecker, 
or more commonly known as a red-headed woodpecker.  
 

During the summer the Citrus Hills Women’s Club introduced a new 
program called Let’s Try It Out. Designed for smaller groups, the objec-

tives of the program are: to provide a wide range of activities; give mem-
bers the opportunity to get to know each other better in a smaller set-
ting; and for members to share their interests by organizing an activi-

ty to find additional enthusiasts. 
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Over three million lights, a giant 100’ 
lighted Christmas tree, flying dolphins, 
and more greeted CHWC members, 
spouses, and friends as they entered the 
illuminated winter wonderland – Enchant 
Christmas. Holiday magic was every-
where as we wandered through the 
maze of lights and shops. From a floor 
that changed colors as you walked on it to 
a larger than life sleigh made of lights to 

giant candles made of lights, Enchant was a feast for the eyes. 
An indication of how magnificent 
the lights are is that when a 
call for pictures with mem-
bers in them, the majority 
said that their pictures 
were of the lights. 

Santa’s Magic Timepiece, 
the theme of this year’s 
presentation, featured eights 
stars to find in the maze. 
While some of the members 
managed to get their 
“passport” stamped for lo-
cating each of the eight stars, others just wandered 
through the maze marveling at the variety and originali-
ty of the light sculptures. To 
listen to members talk about 

what they’d seen, you might have been convinced that they 
had been to different places as a common refrain was, “I 
didn’t see that. Where is it?” Unfortunately, giving direc-
tions in the maze was nearly impossible. “Over there” 
was the most common response. Fortunately, there was an 
overlook of the entire show from an upper tier to help you 
get oriented or just to take in the magnitude of the display. 

While most of us missed seeing Santa….he must have been in 
the maze somewhere….he did leave each of us a goodie bag 
with candy and lottery tickets on the bus. An informal show 
of hands indicated that there had been a number of good boys 
and girls this year as evidenced by winning a few dollars.  You 
couldn’t help but get into the holiday spirit at Enchant. 

   ENCHANT ST. PETERSBURG, FL 
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Name      Phone #       Check #         Date      Entrée 

   (A, B, or C) 

1     

2.     

3.     

4.     

5.     

6.     

7.     

8.     

Check out their website:   https://www.facebook.com/LeesburgBluesBrothers/ 

Join us for a CHWC Fund-
raiser for Scholarships & 

Charities 

Leesburg Blues Brothers Trib-
ute Dinner & Show 

Saturday Feb. 4, 2023 

Hampton Room at the Citrus 
Hills Golf & Country Club 

6:00 pm  to 6:45 pm Cash Bar    6:45 p.m. Dinner 

Followed by Leesburg Blues Brothers Tribute and Pic-
tures with BBT after the show. 

Reserve as an individual, couple or a complete table for 8.  Member’s guests are invited.   Pease 

be sure to have all names, phone #, check #, date  and entrée selection on the Registration Form 

Below.  If you want to sit with a specific couple or individual, please sign up on the same form.    

There are three ways to register:  Place your form with your check (no cash) made payable to 

CHWC (Dinner Show in Memo line) in the CHWC Drop Box at the Citrus Hills Pro Shop, at the 

Monthly Luncheon or mail to Diane Edwards 4195 N. Monadnock Rd. Hernando, FL  34442. 

Entrée Options: 

A—Sliced London Broil with Bearnaise Sauce    B—Bourbon Salmon     C –Jake’s Favorite:   

                Fried Chicken’ 

Dinner includes:  Entrée, Garlic Mashed Potatoes, Chef’s Vegetable Blend, Rolls, Strawberry 
Cloud Cake, Coffee & Tea (includes tax & tip) 

https://www.facebook.com/LeesburgBluesBrothers/
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Bunco is Back !!!! 

  

Join us in a FUNdraiser hosted by the CHWC 

  

“BUNCO ON THE BAYOU” TOURNAMENT 
February 24, 2023 

  

Bring your friends and plan to have fun, laugh and maybe  

Beverly Hills Lions Club 

72 Civic Circle 

Beverly Hills 

  

1:00 PM – 4:30 PM 

Doors open at 12:30 PM 

  

Cash prizes, raffle items, share the wealth 

  

Suggested donation: $25 per person 

  

Register at the CHWC monthly luncheons 

*Walk in registration welcome at the door pending seat availability 

  
Questions or need more information? 

Mary Lou Kosty   978-590-3630 

Sharon Davis        408-390-9527 

Proceeds from this event benefit our scholarship fund and our designated local charities. 

  

CHWC is a 501 (c)(3)  non profit organization which is devoted to making a difference in the 
community. 
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Celebrate 

Women Golfers from Around the World 

Golf Tournament 

April 14, 2023 

Event Chairs:  Pam Brink   352-513-4120     pambrink49@gmail.com
Trish Coyle  352-270-8909     teamwoco@yahoo.com
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CHWC Bus Trips Planned 

Thursday, March 2023 – Be among the first to 
visit the new Museum of Arts & Crafts Moment 
in St. Petersburg. Housing furniture, tile works,  
pottery, lamps, and more from the collection of 
pharmaceutical magnate Rudy Ciccarello. This 
five-story free-standing museum is an archi-
tectural work of art built to house a one-of-a-
kind collection. www.museumaacm.org  

Saturday, May 6 – The snowbirds may have 
flown to parts north. “Escape to Margari-
taville”, a musical featuring the music of 
Jimmy Buffet at the Suncoast Broadway 
Theater for a Saturday matinee and buffet 
lunch. www.suncoastbroadway.com  

Tuesday, April 18 – Let your toes soak up 
the sugar sand of Clearwater Beach at the 
Pier 60 Sugar Sand Festival. More than 14 
sand sculptors will use 1,000 tons to create 
their masterpieces. 
www.sugarandsandfestival.com  

http://www.museumaacm.org
http://www.suncoastbroadway.com
http://www.sugarandsandfestival.com
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Aprons  
Cooking School 

Winter Park 

January 17, 2023 

$96.00 per person 

Bus leaves at 9:30 a.m. from Lecanto Walmart 

Returns to Walmart by 5:00 p.m. 
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Annual Style Show 

March 8, 2023 Luncheon 

Hats Off To Fashion! 

Our members will stroll down the runway in fabulous  
outfits and accessories from: 

 Chico’s Off the Rack 

An amazing variety of gift baskets, desserts and flowers will 

be available for purchase.  Chairs Ileen Zavoda, Ann Hoy and 

their creative committee are delighted to chair this event. 

Members Only Luncheon and Fashion Show 

Cost: $35.00 
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Name: Gail Palmer   Member Since: 2008 
 
State:  Missouri     Birth Month:  November 
 
I was born in Kansas City, Missouri and lived my entire life 
there until I took early retirement in 1990. I was a manag-
er at Southwestern Bell, where I met my husband, Mike, 
who was also a manager there. We were married 25 
years. We had a small sailboat on a lake and loved sailing 
and the water.  

We loved traveling and took a trip to St Croix USVI because there was an Annapolis Sailing 
school there. We loved St Croix and knew we wanted to retire there. We continued to go 
there for several years on vacation and then began to bare boat charter from St Thomas 
and the British Virgin Islands. We took SCUBA diving classes in Kansas City and had to do 
our checkout dive in a very cold murky strip pit called Oronogo. Our first dive after that was 
in Cozumel.  

In 1991 we moved to St Croix and bought a 31 ft sailboat. We were able to do a lot of 
sailing and diving. In 1993, we left to work for a contractor for Southwestern Bell in Mexico 
City. We lived there for 2 1/2 years and traveled a lot around Mexico. When we returned to 
St Croix. we sold our boat and bought a Tayana 37 sailboat. It was located in Florida and 
we sailed it home to St Croix. We also took a great Windjammer trip on a 90ft  sailboat. 
They allowed you to participate in as much or as little sailing as you wanted.  

My husband passed away in 2005. I spent a lot more time playing golf. I volunteered at the 
St Croix Animal Shelter which was a blessing for me. After 2 years I knew I wanted to 
move and after searching online and in person, I found Citrus Hills and knew it was just right 
for me. I joined the CHWC, Gulf to Lake Pilot Club and the Citrus Hills Singles. Almost 
as soon as I moved here I joined Adopt a Rescued Pet and still belong today. We are a 
foster based group and we rehome small dogs. Let me know if you are interested in foster-
ing. I play Mah Jongg, golf and have gone on several trips 
 
Open Secret:  Certified SCUBA diver 1989 
 
Wish:  That every dog had a good home; no more homeless dogs.  

http://wanted.My
http://wanted.My
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For additional photos that are not in our newsletter—go to our web 
site  - all photos submitted will be posted under their specific events or 
activities.  Go to the below URL and click on photos   

https://www.citrushillswomensclub.org/ 

Photos 

CHWC Membership Committee News 
Congratulations to Dawn Holley on her appointment to the Co-Chair position of 
the Membership Committee, joining Dianne Joyner. She has experience in this 
area and will do an amazing job! 
  

As of November 30
th,

 our membership has grown to 358 members, 37 of whom are 
new to the Club.  Please warmly welcome these ladies to the Citrus Hills Women’s 
Club and in many cases the Citrus Hills community: 

Johanne Moyes, Joan Schultz, Nancy Simon, Joanie Kelsey, Michele 
Odom, Lora Ann Deck, Lynn Littlepage and Rebecca Factor 

 

We look forward to seeing you at future Club events and luncheons. 
 

If you haven’t already picked up your 2022-2023 Membership Directory, please stop 
by the Membership Committee table at the next luncheon you attend to get your 
copy. 
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By donating to the CHWC Paw Pantry program, 
we can make a difference.....and what a differ-
ence we made at November's drive thru 
event!  500 pounds of dog and cat food was 
collected!  We will be collecting again at the 
next luncheon to accept your generous dona-
tions.  Any brand, any size of unopened, 
canned or dry dog and cat food is wel-
comed and appreciated.   
 
The Citrus County Pet Meals Program is sup-
plemental to Meals on Wheels.  Pet Meals 
started nearly 19 years ago when a very thin 
man receiving Meals on Wheels was only tak-
ing small bites of his food and then placing his 
food tray on the floor for a much beloved Chi-
huahua to finish his meal.  When asked why 
he was doing this, he stated he did not have 
the money to buy dog food any longer and that 
he would rather go hungry than not feed his 
pet. Pet Meals is a 100 percent donation-
based and volunteer driven program that 
provides dog/cat food to about 100 home 
bound seniors.  Food is not guaranteed and 
relies on the generosity of the community.   
 
Pets are often the only con-
sistent  companion many sen-
iors have and are often consid-
ered part of the family and pet 
food is a big expense. 
 

    Thank you!   
For more  

Information: 
Contact:  Karen Settle 

708-205-7037     

CHWC Paw Pantry Needs: 
Unopened dry or canned dog food 
Unopened dry or canned cat food 

Watch for BOGOS at Publix's Pet aisle/ any brand or size accepted. 
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On December 11th in the Chronicle's " Letters to the 
Editor" section a very thoughtful letter was written about 
CHWC.  It was heartwarming to read that our Club 
made such a difference in the month of December to the 
100 plus senior's that receive Pet Meals for their much 
loved companions.  Below is the letter recognizing our ef-
forts to provide food to pets in need. 

500 Pound Gain, CHWC to the Rescue  
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Cards were sent to: Jan Rudin, Fran Geyer, Kay 
Stegemann, Lorraine Snyder, Ruth DelVecchio, Nancy Kel-
low, Henry Huntsberry (Brenda), and Linda Gasko. 

Sympathy cards were sent to: Kay Stegemann in memory 
of Paul Foss and Peggy Bock in memory of Alan Bock.  A 
donation was made to the Military Order of the Purple 
Heart in memory of Paul Foss.  A donation will be made in 
Alan Bock’s memory to the Florida Cancer Specialists 
and Research Institute.  

If you know of someone who needs a bit of sunshine, 
please contact: 

Denise Uva at (973) 896-7180 or uva.denise@gmail.com 
or Marcia Porterfield at (734) 223-2026 or porter-
field1921@gmail.com. 

 

mailto:uva.denise@gmail.com
mailto:porterfield1921@gmail.com
mailto:porterfield1921@gmail.com
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CHWC Provides Christmas Cheer for Carter School 

Citrus Hills Women’s Club brought Santa and his gifts to the head start 
and preschool children at Carter Street School.  Children received a jacket, 
hat, mittens, socks, books, and toys.  Members donated items along with 
the Family Resource Center and Bombas Socks. 

Frank Ringel, aka Santa, and elves Cheryl Ringel, Jackie Huband and 
Judy Stone entertained the boys and girls with songs and bell ringing. 

CHWC’s community outreach includes support for Carter School throughout 
the year.  Members’ charity donations provide needed equipment, reading to 
the children, puppet shows and supplies. 
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Christmas at Carter School (Continued) 
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December 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 
Members 
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December 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 
Members 



Pa g e  2 5  

December 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 
Members 
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December 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 
Members 
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